Lebanon Ski and Sport Club
General Membership Meeting
March 14, 2023
Heisey’s Diner

Approximately 24 members were in attendance.
President Jack Billmyer called the meeting to order at 7:37pm and welcomed everyone.

TREASURER’S REPORT
	Anne Shutter gave the report which painted a not so impressive picture of a balance below $5,000 at which time, a dues increase was announced. Dues, starting April 12, will be $35/family and $25/individual with an early bird special of the existing rate for those who paid and for those who pay by April 11…the next meeting date. On motion of D. Bemesderfer, 2nd by D. Cutcliff, said report was accepted.

SECRETARY REPORT
	Minutes of the February 15, 2023 meeting as presented by D.Bachman and posted on the website were accepted on motion of D. Bemesderfer, 2nd by C. Adams.

BOARD NOMINATIONS
	Past President H. Allison discussed the process of nominations that all names listed in the March newsletter, with the exception of the President’s position, have been nominated to be voted on at the April meeting. Anyone wishing to fill the vacated President position, please contact any board member. On motion of D. Binkley, 2nd by A. Shutter, the above process was accepted.

ANNOUNCEMENTS
	J. Billmyer mentioned that the Board is in the planning stages for next year’s ski trips……….The annual picnic will be held at the Yeagley’s residence in September……….The following upcoming events were mentioned with a brief recap by the trip leader:
	“Take a Hike….Tax Day”…………..April 15 – D. Bachman
	L.V. Bicycle Coalition Bike Ride..May19-20-21 – R. Birch
	Armstrong Trail Bike Ride………..June 2 & 3- C. Adams
	Details of the above events can be found in the latest newsletter.
		More events: Bronx Wanderers……June 16 & 17 – C. Adams
			            Nissley Winery ……….TBD – A. Shutter
			Community Events:
				United Way of Lebanon County Day of Caring…….April 22-J. Miller
				Tour de Lebanon Bike Ride………………………………….June 10-R. Birch
GUEST SPEAKER
	Jessi Dreibelis, Volunteer Coordinator for the Lebanon County Special Olympics, introduced two talented athletes, Chris and Kyle. Chris has been an athlete for 35 years and Kyle for 15 years. Both participate in many events that would leave anyone impressed. They spoke about their favorite events, the two competitions that are held, their favorite venues and the need for volunteers and the commitment it takes. Fundraising is done locally as contributions can be kept local by donating to Lebanon County Special Olympics. A small Q & A was held. The club was impressed with Chris and Kyle’s enthusiasm and talents.

The meeting adjourned at 8:25 pm

The next meeting will be held April 11, 2023 at 7:30 pm

Respectfully submitted,



Dianne Bachman, Club Secretary
	
